Newburyport Public Library

Board of Directors – Regular Meeting

September 4, 2013
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 5:15PM by Elizabeth Valeriani. Attending, in addition to Ms. Valeriani, were Monica Blondin, Kathy Carey, James Connolly, Marcia Edson, Gary Gorski, Robert Gould and Steven Moore. Also attending was Head Librarian and Recording Secretary Cynthia Dadd.  Joseph Donnelly, Barbara Dowd, Thomas O’Brien and Mayor Donna Holaday were absent.
Old Business:

Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the June 5, 2013 meeting were approved as written, on a motion by Mr. Gould; seconded by Ms. Blondin.
FY14 Budget Request

Ms. Dadd told the Board that the library’s budget request was passed by the City Council as submitted. The total includes funding for two new part time positions to replace “permanent” substitute hours in the library schedule. The budget no longer includes a second custodial position due to a new centralized arrangement of city custodians under the Department of Public Services. The budget includes a new line item (in the amount of $10,000) for technology purchases and upgrades, replacing funding previously provided by the Friends of the Library.  At their July meeting, the FOL Board voted a $47,000 allocation in response to funding requests. Additional money for capital expenses may be granted as well, with requests to be made by Ms. Dadd on a case-by-case basis. 

Donation/Dedication
Ms. Dadd told the Board that a dedication of the Frank Kelleher display took place on Wednesday, August 21st, with a short program and reception. Approximately twenty-five Kelleher relatives attended. Mr. Kelleher’s son, David, who initiated this project, talked about his father’s work at the library. Ms. Dadd made remarks about Mr. Kelleher’s dedication to the library and the value that he placed on education. The framed display, accompanied by a plaque, is now hanging in the stairway leading to the library’s Archival Center. The family was pleased and David Kelleher mentioned his intention to make a bequest to the Friends of the Newburyport Public Library.

Tribute for FOL President

Discussion took place about the upcoming FOL Annual Meeting and tribute to outgoing President Amantha Moore. The agenda will include a business meeting beginning at 6:30PM, with a program following. Speakers will include Mayor Holaday, retired Head Librarian Dorothy LaFrance and Ms. Dadd.  Board members were asked to consider speaking at the event. Ms. Dadd also invited the Board members to make contributions to the Friends for a gift for Ms. Moore.
New Business:
Children’s Room/Teen Loft News/Adult Programs  
Shannon Schinagl reported on summer activities in the Children’s Room. Many programs were held and almost a thousand children participated in the summer reading program. Orange Leaf Frozen Yogurt was a generous contributor to summer reading program prizes. The staff is also grateful to the Topsfield Fair and to other local merchants for program donations. Mr. Gorski suggested that children’s librarians maintain this momentum with follow-up school visits.  Jessica Hilbun reported that the Teen Summer Reading Challenge was a huge success, with 104 teens participating. Ms. Dadd reported that Jessica is very proud of the teens’ accomplishments, including writing short stories and book reviews, constructing duct tape wallets and pushing themselves to experience new ways of reading, such as graphic novels and audiobooks. Teens and parents provided much positive feedback.   Several programs and clubs are being offered for adults, including film club, fiction and non-fiction book clubs, Open Mic Night at Plum Island Coffee Roasters, knitting club, an online safety program for parents of teens and preteens, and a history of art heists. An adult summer reading program is planned for next year.
June-August Statistics

Lynn Marks provided the following report:  Circulation and attendance were both strong in July and August, regardless of the weather. Numbers were fairly consistent with those of last year. Increases were seen in new borrowers added, museum pass usage and audiobook and e-book downloads.

Personnel Update
Ms. Dadd brought the Board up to date on staffing changes.  Dan Tremblay, formerly Staff Librarian in the Reference Department, has been promoted to Senior Librarian overseeing the department. He succeeds Andrea Bunker who accepted a job at another library. Interviews to fill the Staff Librarian vacancy will take place over the next two weeks.  Two new part time jobs have been funded for FY14. These AFSCME positions were advertised internally, with no interested candidates.  Applications from external candidates are being accepted. The part time Staff Librarian position requires a master’s degree in Library and Information Science and the Library Technician position requires a bachelor’s degree. These employees will fill hours in the “regular” library schedule currently filled by on call substitute employees.
Grant Awards

Ms. Dadd reminded the Board that foundation grants have been awarded from the Newburyport Five Cents Savings Bank and the Institution for Savings for the teen/tween space project. She then reported that the Massachusetts Board of Library Commissioners has awarded $14,960 as the primary funding for this project. Additionally, the city has received funding for three library projects, under the Green Communities Act. These projects, which will take place this fiscal year, are for: 1. Storm windows   2.Retrofitting of HVAC controls    3.Lighting improvements, particularly motion sensor lights over the 2nd and 3rd floor stack areas.
Archival Center Open House

Ms. Dadd told the Board members that the Archival Center open house is planned for Tuesday, October 8th, 1-4PM.  Jessica Gill, the library’s Archivist, will give tours of the center and regular users of the room will give short talks about how they use the resources of the Archives to do research and write books. Light refreshments will be served and everyone is welcome.

Projects

Upcoming projects include the Teen Loft carpet installation scheduled for September 10th, new computer tables for the Reference Room and the possibility of a seed lending library project.
Other

Ms. Dadd encouraged the Board members to take advantage of upcoming library trustee orientation sessions, presented by the MA Board of Library Commissioners. A suggestion was made to offer hosting of a future session at the Newburyport Public Library. Ms. Dadd will follow up on this.
September Calendar
The September library calendar was reviewed. Ms. Dadd reviewed her meeting schedule for September. 
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 6:10PM on a motion by Mr. Moore; seconded by Ms. Edson. The next meeting will be held on October 2, 2013 at 5:15 PM.






Respectfully submitted,







Cynthia Dadd






Recording Secretary

